
MVRC/ YARS 1 February 2022 Meeting 

K6MVR Repeater 

Attending:  

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Doug Hollowell KK6LDS, and Secretary Dave 

Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members:  George Besley W6GWB, Tom Bowen KM6DML, Daniel Cameron KF6HHH, Steve Hartzell 

W6WBO, Darrell Horst KM6KFW,  Lu King W6KJX, Peter Klavins KK6OIX,  Greg Kruckewitt KGG6ST, Rick 

Littlefield N6KLB, Don Matteson KI6PEL, Tom Preston KQ6EO, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, Steve Sparks KC6MHT, 

and Heather Spaulding KK6POX. 

Guest Present: None 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ,  at 1930 hours on the K6MVR 147.000 repeater. 

He held a roll call asking for check –ins and approval of the January minutes and the January treasurer’s 

report.   All reports were approved with minor corrections to the January minutes. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer's Report 

January 2022 

Beginning Balance – Jan 1         $6,640.63 

Deposits  None         

   

Total Deposits    0.00    6,640.63 

Withdrawals 

  1165 Steve Dold – MVRC NARCC dues 2022 20.00 

Total Withdrawals     20.00    6,620.63 

Ending Balance – Jan. 31         $6,620.63 

Encumbrances (pending checks)    50.00 

Available Balance – Jan. 31 (ending balance less encumbrances)     $6,570.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

none 

Pending Checks (issued but not yet deposited): 

1161 (8/7/21) - Sacramento ARC (Bariani Support) - $50.00 

 

Pending Checks (Issued but not yet deposited) 



1161 (8/7/21) – Sacramento ARC (Bariani Support) - $50.00 

Repeater Trustee Report: Steve Dold W6KCS reported the 147.000 fully operational. He hasn’t been up 

there in 2 months but plans to be in the near future to check on things. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ reported that we would again support the Bariani Bike Race held this 

year on Sunday, 13 March and asked for volunteers. 

Davis Double Century SAG and Radio Coordinator reported that it is almost 100% certain that the ride 

s/f will be located in Winters. A major change to the route will have it going up the west side of Lake 

Berryessa. 

 Meeting moved to zoom where Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a report on the Winter Field Day operation on 

Saturday, 29 January. Steve Sparks KC6MHT gave a presentation on the just deployed Webb Telescope. 

Meeting moved back to the repeater where the meeting was closed approximately 2050 hrs.  

 

 


